Request for Withdrawal


	OBDRR Number
	050
	OBDRR Title
	Non-Spin Changes Related to NPRR1203, Implementation of Dispatchable Reliability Reserve Service

	
	

	Date
	December 1, 2023

	
	

	Submitter’s Information

	Name
	Dave Maggio

	Company
	ERCOT

	E-mail Address
	david.maggio@ercot.com

	Phone Number
	512-248-6998

	Cell Number
	

	Market Segment
	Not applicable


	Reason for Request for Withdrawal


ERCOT submits this withdrawal of Other Binding Document Revision Request (OBDRR) 050, Non-Spin Changes Related to NPRR1203, Implementation of Dispatchable Reliability Reserve Service, which together with NPRR1203 and OBDRR049, ORDC Changes Related to NPRR1203, Implementation of Dispatchable Reliability Reserve Service, would have established Dispatchable Reliability Reserve Service (DRRS) as a subtype of Non-Spinning Reserve (Non-Spin).  This was the only identified means to achieve implementation of DRRS prior to December 1, 2024.  On October 17, 2023, Senator Schwertner and Representatives Hunter and Holland sent a letter to the Public Utility Commission of Texas (PUC) that was filed in PUC Project No. 55156 indicating their legislative intent in House Bill 1500 §§ 22 and 51 that DRRS be established as a standalone Ancillary Service, even if such service could only be implemented after December 1, 2024.  Based on that letter and feedback from the Commissioners at the November 2, 2023 Open Meeting, ERCOT withdraws OBDRR050 in order to instead initiate development of DRRS as a standalone Ancillary Service.  ERCOT will develop this standalone service as expeditiously as possible and will file a new Nodal Protocol Revision Request (NPRR) for this purpose by March 31, 2024.  DRRS as a distinct Ancillary Service will not be able to be implemented until well after December 1, 2024.  Implementation timing is expected to generally align with implementation of Real-Time Co-optimization (RTC).
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